
KINGSVILLE TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR 

MARCH 28
TH

, 2007 - 7:30 pm - FIRE HALL 

The regular meeting of the Kingsville Township Trustees was called to order by 
Mr. Dennis Huey, Chairman, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Mr. Huey 
moved to waive the reading of the minutes of March 141\ 2007 and approve 
them as presented; motion seconded by Mr. Darrell Ensman; all yes. Copies of 
the minutes were available. 

CORRESPONDENCE: 1) Pinney Dock sent a list of stone price quotes. 2) 
The Ashtabula County Engineer sent a quote for the cost of the Green Road 
reconstruction for the Kingsville Township end. The quote is $243,615. 3) LE 
Construction Company sent quotes for a total of $21,149 for the Mill Street and 
Creamer Road guardrail projects. 3) The Citizens for Community Values sent 
information regarding a bill being filed with the Ohio General Assembly to place 
two regulations on all sexually oriented businesses 4) Ashtabula County Health 
District annual report was received 5) Ashtabula County Engineer sent the 
OPWC pre-app forms 6) The ACE sent a letter addressing the Mill Street bank 
erosion being caused by people dumping leaves, grass and tree trimmings over 
the bank which is inhibiting the natural vegetation necessary to control erosion. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS OR CONCERNS: None. 

OLD BUSINESS: 1) Discussion ensued on the guardrail quotes. 2) Neal 
discussed the ACE letter regarding the dumping on Mill Street and how it is 
inhibiting the natural vegetation 

NEW BUSINESS: 1) Neal brought up for discussion the issue of the proposed 
paving projects of S. Wright Street and Walton Hill Allotment. This issue was 
tabled 2) Neal advised that he learned that North Kingsville village was quoted a 
cost for hot asphalt paving at $140 per ton by Koski. 3) Fire Chief Chip Laugen 
advised that they had to have a new tire put on Unit# 601. 4) Jim Branch 
reported that he issued one zoning permit and filed for a Conditional Use permit. 
5) Jim also said that regarding the LeRoy Good property, he will need to have
the Building Department declare the structure uninhabitable and the Health
Department address the junk issue. 6) Jim also was advised of the situation on
the corner of Wright St. and SR 84, property owned by Bob and Sue Cline. The
roof has caved in on one building. He will send them a letter regarding the
hazard this poses. 7) Mr. Reed moved to proceed with the guardrail installation
for the Mill Street# 1 and# 2 quotes total of $10,548 to be taken from the
Permissive Motor Vehicle License Tax Fund; motion seconded by Mr. Ensman;
all yes. 8) The OPWC Green Road project has been tabled. Mr. Huey will set
up a meeting with the Ashtabula County Commissioners to see if they will be
willing to help financially with this project.

SAFETY CONCERNS: None. 

FINANCIAL REPORT: Receipts 
Expenses 
Balance 

$ 12,725.84 
14,842.21 

$ 367,268.84 

Mr. Reed moved to pay the bills; motion seconded by Mr. Ensman; all yes. 

With no further business, Mr. Ensman moved to adjourn; motion seconded by Mr. 
Reed; all yes. 

Dennis Huey, Chairman Carole L. Vanek, Fiscal Officer 




